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News �  September 2019

Calendar of Events 
September 14: Welcome table selling LLFB 

                 merchandise and handcrafted items

                 10 am - 2 pm during Dirty Dancing Festival

                 
September 26:  All About Hydrangeas  
                led by master gardener Eleanor Bails

                 10-11 am, Town Hall (back entrance)


October 1 -  November 1: Scarecrows exhibit 

October 15 - November 15: Pumpkin People exhibit 

October 24:  Prune Like A Pro 
                led by retired Polk Co. Extension Director

                 John Vining, 10 am, LLFB Secret Garden


FOR INFORMATION ABOUT CLASSES OR TOURS 
call Alice or Danny at 828-625-2540, 

or email alicegrrrd@gmail.com 

 FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK 

Monarch 
Magic

The annual migration of the 
monarch butterfly, a 3000 
mile trip to their winter home 
in southwestern Mexico, 
starts in  Canada and the 
northeast in early fall when 
the weather turns cool. One 
of their routes brings them 
to the Asheville, NC, area 
during the last two weeks of 
September. Lake Lure 
Flowering Bridge gardens 
entice these insects with an 
abundance of milkweed, the 
only plant upon which 

female monarchs lay eggs, as well as with 
blooming annual and perennial flowers, which 
provide energy for the adult butterfly. All four 
stages in the life cycle of the monarch—egg, 
larva (caterpillar), pupa (chrysalis), and adult—
can be observed on the 
bridge during September 
and October.

  The LLFB is a both a 
c e r t i fi e d M o n a r c h 
W a y s t a t i o n a n d a 
member of the Rosalynn 
Carter    Butterfly     Trail.

Monarch Watch is a 
website dedicated to the 
study of the monarch 
b u t t e r fl y a n d i t s 
s p e c t a c u l a r f a l l 
migration.

Joe Pye weed is one of the 
m o n a r c h b u t t e r fl y ’ s 
favorite nectar plants.

In Town for Dirty Dancing Fest?
Stop by the Flowering Bridge! We’re in full bloom and our 
welcome table will be set up on Saturday, September 14, 
from 10 am to 2 pm, with handcrafted merchandise, 
including our popular fairy wands to add some bling to your 
fall planters.

[photo by Paige Massey]

Green, white and black 
striped larva hatch from tiny 
eggs. Their diet consists 
s o l e l y o f p o i s o n o u s 
m i l k w e e d , c a u s i n g 
predators to avoid both 
c a t e r p i l l a r s a n d a d u l t 
butterflies.

[photo by Lynn Lang]
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